
 

650 Delancey St. #222  •  San Francisco, CA 94107  •  (415) 882-1675  •  FAX:  (415) 962-0736 
Oakland    •    San Francisco     

 

September 25, 2015 
 

 
Mark Detterman, P.G., CEG 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health Department 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, California 94502 

 
RE: Documentation of Removal of Investigation Derived Waste 
 RO#3152 – 22941 Atherton Street, Hayward, California 
 SCA Project No:  B11167.04  
 
Dear Mr. Detterman: 
 
As requested in the Alameda County Environmental Health’s (ACEH) letter dated September 10, 2015, 
please consider this letter and attached copies of manifests as documentation of the removal of 
Investigation Derived Waste (IDW) from the above referenced site. 
 
Between August and September 2014, underground storage tank (UST) removal activities at the site 
generated three steel USTs and assorted piping, approximately 1,650 gallons of rinsate water, and 132.7 
tons of impacted soil. Copies of all manifests and weight ticket information pertaining to materials 
removed from the site during UST closure activities were included in SCA’s UST Closure Report, 22941 
Atherton Street, Hayward, California, dated October 13, 2014, previously submitted to ACEH on behalf 
of the Housing Authority of the County of Alameda (HACA). 
 
For the Site Investigation completed in February 2015, one drum of soil cuttings and one drum of 
decontamination water (water generated from steam cleaning activities to decontaminate drilling 
equipment between boring locations) were generated at the site. The two drums were removed from the 
site by American Integrated Services, Inc., a certified waste transporter, on March 19, 2015. The drum of 
soil was disposed at the Potrero Hills Landfill in Suisun, California under non-hazardous waste manifest. 
The drum of decon water was disposed at the Crosby and Overton Facility in Long Beach, California 
under non-hazardous waste manifest. Copies of both manifests are attached. 
 
Based on the above information, all IDW has been removed from the site. Should you have any questions 
or require additional information, please contact me at the number below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
SCA ENVIRONMENTAL, INC. 

Karen A. Emery, P.G.  
Senior Geologist  
510-457-1708  
kemery@sca-enviro.com 
 
Copies submitted:  (1 PDF) Addressee 
   (1 PDF) Mr. George Smith – Housing Authority of the County of Alameda     
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